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American Lung Association Testimony House Bill 1375 

Support 

 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on House Bill 1375 which prohibits 
insurance companies from using an individual’s tobacco use in setting premium rates. The 
American Lung Association strongly supports this bill as an integral way to support tobacco 
users who want to quit.   
 
The American Lung Association is the leading organization working to save lives by improving 
lung health and preventing lung disease, through research, education and advocacy. The work 
of the American Lung Association is focused on four strategic imperatives: to defeat lung 
cancer; to improve the air we breathe; to reduce the burden of lung disease on individuals and 
their families; and to eliminate tobacco use and tobacco-related diseases.   
 
The American Lung Association is committed to making it as easy as possible for smokers to get 
evidence-based assistance to help them quit and end their addiction to nicotine.  Data shows 
seven in ten smokers want to quit but only one in ten quit successfully in a year.1  This bill 
makes it easier for smokers to access quality and affordable healthcare, including treatments to 
quit smoking.  
 
Under current Virginia law, a health carrier may charge premium rates up to 1.5 times higher 
for a tobacco user than for a non-tobacco user. Punitive measures like tobacco surcharges have 
not been proven effective in encouraging smokers to quit and reducing tobacco use.  Research 
suggests that even low surcharges can cause tobacco users to opt out of coverage. 1  Tobacco 
surcharges can result in tobacco users paying thousands of dollars more in health insurance 
premiums as demonstrated by a study in California which showed that an average tobacco user 
could end up paying 18.7 percent of their annual income in premiums because of the 
surcharge.2  High costs deter tobacco users from purchasing insurance which can leave tobacco 
users without coverage for treatments that will help them quit and treatments for potential 
tobacco-caused illnesses.3  Their families may also remain uninsured.  There are other policies 
that are proven to reduce tobacco use, such as:  increasing tobacco taxes, enacting smoke free 
laws, funding tobacco control programs and making tobacco cessation treatment accessible 
through health insurance coverage and quitlines.   
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 



 

The American Lung Association thanks the Virginia General Assembly for their continued 
commitment to the health and wellbeing of the residents of the Commonwealth.   The 
American Lung Association strongly supports House Bill 1375 which would eliminate the current 
tobacco surcharge and encourages swift action to move the bill out of committee and passage 
by the General Assembly.     
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 

Aleks Casper 
Director of Advocacy, Virginia 
202-719-2810 
aleks.casper@lung.org 
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